The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

September 22, 2004

Minutes
Present:     Dan Crofts, Steve Klug, Melissa Murray, Suzanne Pasch, Michael Robertson, Robin Weaver
Excused:    Jonathan Friedman


Absent:      Gabe Alonso

Guests:      Nancy Freudenthal
I. Welcome and Introductions
II. Announcements and Updates
A. Ungraded Option: Members were informed that this charge was transmitted and approved by the Provost over the summer.

B. Academic Dismissal: Members agreed to transmit the document back to CAP for review  of language added by the provost to clarify early intervention strategies. 

C. Alcohol and Drug Policy: Members were informed that this proposal had been transmitted to the Office of the President.

D. Biomedical Engineering Specialization: Members were informed that this proposal will be transmitted to CAP for its information.
E. 7-Year Medical Program: Members were informed that this proposal to expand the available majors within this program will be transmitted to CAP for review and comment.
F. Promotions Review: Members were informed that the charge to bring the Promotions document into alignment with the reappointment and tenure process will be on this year’s Committee on Faculty Affairs agenda for completion.
III. Action/Discussion Items
A. Composition of GEAC

Steering Committee members were informed that although the new composition had been approved over the summer, new members had already been named prior to this approval.  This year’s composition, therefore, will be unchanged and the new composition will take effect for 2005-06.

B. Review of SOSA Policies and Procedures

Steering Committee members will review the Committee on Faculty Affairs’ recommendations on SOSA for the next meeting.  The recommendations were received at the end of the 2003-04 academic year.

C. Governance Orientation

Steering Committee members discussed the nature of this year’s Governance Orientation, agreeing to offer the orientation to the entire campus community, as was done last year.

D. Governance Review

Steering Committee members decided to utilize a subgroup to review and create a summary document of Governance Review responses that will be disseminated to the campus community prior to open hearings.

IV. Future Discussion Items
A. Web Page Policy:  Steering Committee members decided to transmit this issue back to CSCC since the recommendation was more than one year old.

B. Minor in Quantitative Analysis:  Steering Committee members were informed that this was sent to the Deans of the Schools of Business and Science for review.

C. Meeting time for Department Chairs:  Steering Committee members decided to send this issue to the ad hoc Subcommittee on Calendars and Scheduling of the CPP for review.

D. Dan Crofts, a member of the Steering Committee, raised three items he felt should be addressed through governance this year:

1. Smoking: Steering Committee will ask the CSCC to review this issue.

2. Senior Week as Calendar Issue: Steering Committee members decided to send a charge to the Committee on Planning and Priorities Ad Hoc subcommittee on Calendars and Scheduling, Student Government Association, and the Committee on Student and Campus Community to examine schedule and make recommendations on how to resolve issue.
3. Grading Standards:  Steering Committee was informed that questions were raised concerning this issue and decided to wait until Faculty Senate recommendations were made.
